
You know it’s been a busy half term when the newsletter is 3 pages long! 
 
It really has been an action-packed few weeks. Firstly, I wanted to say a huge well done 
to our year 6 pupils for their amazing efforts in their recent SATs examinations. Also, 
thank you to the awesome year 6 staff for everything you have done to prepare them.  
Next term, we see our two residential trips taking place. We hope the children make 
memories to last a lifetime. 
 
Have a fantastic half term and we will see you all on Monday 2nd June.  
 
Mrs Steward - Principal  

VE Day  
On the 8th May, our 
pupils joined the na-
tion in celebrating 
and commemorating 
the 80th anniversary 
of VE Day. We had a 
fantastic time learn-
ing all about what VE 
Day was and what it 
was like, designing medals, making bunting, deco-
rating cupcakes, singing along to wartime songs and 
much more. We dressed in red, white and blue and 
lots of children also dressed up as wartime children, 
soldiers and even land girls! We even had an after-
noon tea style lunch for those having school lunches. 
It was an amazing day!   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6 
Congratulations to year 6 pupils on completing their 
SATs! The pupils have worked incredibly hard and 
have shown great resilience and determination. We 
are so proud of their positive attitude and are look-
ing forward to seeing their results on the 8th July. 
Well done superstars! 

 

Normanby Hall 
Year 1 thoroughly enjoyed their trip to Normanby 
Hall. Whilst there, the children experienced life as a 
Victorian laundry maid and the strenuous work they 
endured daily. Children had the opportunity to dress 
up and participate in activities such as using a dolly 
stick and tub and practising ironing garments using a 
heavy flat iron. This trip has supported pupils History 
and Science learning as they explored the beautiful 
gardens which are surrounded by beautiful flowers 
and trees. Both staff and pupils had an amazing day! 



The Deep  

Reception Class had a wonder-

ful time at the Deep! We ex-

plored the marine life and saw 

a variety of different sea crea-

tures such as turtles, fish, 

sharks and stingrays. The 

sharks were a huge favourite 

due to our previous learning in 

English on 'Surprising Sharks'. In addition, the chil-

dren all had a workshop on littering on the beach-

es and in the ocean, and how it can impact sea 

creatures. We had so much fun!   

Dance Performance  

Our Cheerleading and 

Dance groups performed  

their routines to years 3-6 

showcasing their amazing 

talents and outstanding 

effort they have put into 

their dance.  The perfor-

mance was loved by all!  

 

 

 

Eaton Court Visit  

Our WeWill Care project has come to an end 

and Year 3 have had the most amazing  time 

working alongside our local care home Eaton 

Court. It has been wonderful to see how en-

thusiastic our pupils have been to learn about 

carers and dementia. We will be staying in 

touch with all of the staff and residents and 

continuing to support our local community.   

Wilderspin 

This term China, Denmark and Egypt were 

fortunate enough to visit 'Wilderspin'. This is 

a museum focussing on the life and works of 

Samuel Wilderspin, who transformed school-

ing during the Victorian period. We experi-

enced many aspects of Victorian life at school 

and also discovered how we know so much 

about it today! This tied in superbly with our 

current topic of 'The Victorians' and the pu-

pils "know so much more now I've been 

there" and "want to take my little brother 

there now" having spent a full day learning 

about childhood over 150 years ago.  

 

 

 



Upcoming events 
3rd June—class photos 
5th June– Year 4 Far Ings trip  
6th June– Years 1&2 sports day– 1.30pm 
11th June– Reception sports day– 9.30am 
16th-20th June—Year 5 residential trip to 
the Lake District 
17th June– Nursery sports day, Badgers, 
Hedgehogs & Rabbits—9.30am. Squirrels 
& Owls—1.30pm 
24th June—years 3&4 sports day—
9.30am 
24th June—Year 5 taster day @ Ormiston 
Maritime 
1st July—Nursery trip to Nunny’s Farm 
2nd-4th July—Year 4 residential trip to  
Gulivers 
8th July– France, Ghana, Hungary, Atlas 
trip to Wolds Wildlife Park 
9th July—years 5&6 sports day—9.30am 
15th July– Year 6 Yorkshire Wildlife  
18th July—100% attendance and Pride of 
OSPA assemblies 
21st July—year 6 leavers afternoon 
19th July—pupils to finish at 2.00pm 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2024-2025 term dates 
 
23.05.25- Children finish for half term 
02.06.25- Children return after half term 
23.07.25 Children finish for Summer break at 
2.00pm 
02.09.25– Children return after summer break  

Exam Stress Workshop 

Year 6 pupils took part in a workshop to 

support their confidence and stress level 

with the build up towards their SATs. All 

pupils interacted well throughout and dis-

played great maturity. When asked ques-

tion, there was an abundance of hands 

raised to respond to the workshop lead, 

Emily. Emily praised all of the children for 

their interaction and outstanding behaviour 

throughout and is looking forward to deliv-

ering the transition workshop In the near 

future.  

Year 4 Swimming 
This term, Year 4 pupils got to go to             
Cleethorpes Leisure Centre for swimming les-
sons. For some of them, this was their first op-
portunity to begin to learn how to swim. They 
learned lots of things such as putting their faces 
into the water, floating on their backs, building 
up the confidence to jump into the pool as well 
as learning how to swim using floats and sup-
port. More confident swimmers began to learn 
different strokes and improved their tech-
niques. Well done to all for achieving their  
Level 1 and 2 award.   

Colour Run 

What another amazing 

and successful colour run 

we had! Once again, we 

creating a fantastic com-

munity atmosphere with 

our staff, pupils and fami-

ly, having the most won-

derful afternoon of fun 

and laughter. Thank you for all who attended 


